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MINUTES OF FRIENDS OF CALLINGTON ROAD LOCAL NATURE RESERVE MEETING HELD

TUESDAY 30 June 2015 AT TESCO, CALLINGTON ROAD at 6.30pm
	PRESENT
	Jon Allen (JA), Andrea Warnes (AW), Doug Bradshaw (DB), Denis Stuckey (DS), Angela Stuckey (AS), Frances and Ian McCalder (FM)(IM)




	APOLOGIES
	Tim Warnes (TW), Pete (PS) and Mavis Stone (MS), Ruth Gilliam (RG), Pam Tanner (PT)


	1
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the previous meeting held on 10 February 2015 were agreed.


	

	2
	CONSTITUTION

Rob Acton-Campbell of Friends of Troopers Hill has kindly sent their Constitution to JA and he has adapted this to suit our requirements.  A copy has previously been circulated to the Committee and any comments were welcomed.

All at the meeting were in agreement with the Constitution, subject to the following amendments:

· The role of "Research Co-Ordinator" to be scrapped.

· AGM - one of our annual meetings will be dedicated to being an AGM to meet the requirements of the Constititution.

· The following roles were suggested and seconded by the meeting:

· Chair:  Jon Allen

· Treasurer:  Andrea Warnes

· Secretary:  Andrea Warnes

· Work Person Organiser:  Jon Allen

Cllr Chris Davies has previously mentioned the requirement to submit the Constitution to the Council.  JA to amend and send to them

 
	JA

	3
	BRISTOL PARKS FORUM
JA has missed the previous 2 meetings, which included feedback on Council services.

The new Bristol Parkhive was explained. This is a downloadable app that JA demonstrated on his phone.  It is a catalogue of photographs taken and added to the app by members of the public that link in to the many Parks and Nature Reserves around the City.  It also acts as a guide to Bristol’s parks and green spaces.

We are now included on this app.  It can be downloaded through Playstore or App Store onto any device.  Search "Parkhive"

The site has been developed as part of the Bristol Green Capital of the Year.

DS mentioned that at one of the Bristol Park Forum meetings he had attended, Justin Smith, "the fungus man", was mentioned.  After his tragic early death a meadow at Ashton Court has been named "Justin's Meadow" in his honour.  It is situated on a plateau by the mini-golf course.

 
	

	4
	RESERVE MANAGEMENT UPDATE

Wildflower planting

From November 2013, the Conservation Trust Volunteers cleared squares of ground 1m ² and planted seedlings that are growing really well.  Some varieties identified include Ox-eye Daisies, Teasels, Hawkspit and Yarrow.  JA will send a photograph to Paula Spiers and the TCV Volunteers, who were instrumental in the planting.

Dog Bins

JA has been chasing the Council since February regarding the state of the dog bins.  Tom Penn from the Council replied stating that replacement was "on hold" as the bigger parks were receiving new glass/plastic/litter recycling and dog bins and we would be allocated the bins removed from those parks.

Bin emptying

This has been haphazard of late with both JA and AW chasing the Council about it. JA has also noticed that the Council vehicle used to remove waste from the Reserve has been driven across the meadow, damaging the many plants there.  This has been reported to the Council.

Also, the strimming of grass 1m back along the paths hasn't been done and JA has also chased this.

Haycutting - DS and AS mentioned that we need to ensure the field is cut, but the bottom end is done with a flail.  We need to ensure that the meadow is NOT cut before the Family Fun Nature Day.  JA will contact the Council regarding this.


	JA

	5
	EVENTS
Bristol Naturalists Society
JA attended their event in order to promote our Reserve.  JA and AW put together an exhibition board showing information about the Reserve including photographs and a contribution of artwork from the Hospital.  Many organisations were represented, including the BBC.

Family Fun Nature Day

JA and AW are due to meet Lucy Gaze of Bristol Natural History Consortium tomorrow, but sadly she is unwell with suspected Lyme Disease.  Conversations with her so far have indicated that the event will run the same as last year.  There was mention of students from UWE attending to do artwork with the children, but this has yet to be confirmed.  AW to contact Nicola Ramsden at the Hospital as they have asked if we'd like them to do a nature trail for the event, to include some of the artwork and modelling they have done.  The Committee agreed it would be great to have the nature trail and include the Hospital in the event.

Bramble Bash
Date set for Saturday 28 November 2015, 11am-3pm.  Please can all Committee members set the date in their diaries and spread the word for volunteers!  JA to contacted the Council and arrange for provision of appropriate tools.


	AW

ALL/

JA

	6
	NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIPS
JA has been away and unable to attend recent meetings.  There is a meeting of the Knowle group tomorrow night and JA intends to go to this meeting.  Input will be made regarding bins and driving across the Reserve to empty bins.

DS had attended recent meeting and said that mention had been made of the Dundry Slopes Newsletter.  Money grants are available, so may be worth thinking about applying re:  poo bins?


	

	7
	FRIENDS OF BRISLINGTON BROOK

JA attended a walk run by the Friends in February.  They walked from Tesco Brislington, following the Brook through old estates to Dundry Hill.  It was a 5-6 mile round trip, held from 10am-3pm.  During the walk it was noted that 5-6 different spring lines lead into the Brook.  At the Aerodrome part of the walk, it was discussed that a previous  culvert will be opened at this point to make a wildlife feature.

DS mentioned he has recently become aware of The Mounds Reserve in Whitchurch, which is near where they now live.  It is near the Hengrove development and is quite big.

Unfortunately, once again we clash with the Friends of Brislington Brook Mediaeval Parade Day, but we had limited dates from the Bristol Natural History Consortium to run our Family Fun Nature day so this was unfortunate.  JA will formally apologise to Simon C of their Friends Committee.


	JA

	8
	FINANCES/GRANTS

Heritage Lottery Grants
JA attended a Webinar (an online seminar) that gave clues as to how to submit a bid and thought this approach may be more suited to us.  It's one we should bear in mind.

Becky Belfin, Bristol City Council, Nature Conservation Officer
Becky has been chasing regarding the outstanding S.106 money.  JA contacted DS regarding this.  DS advised that original S106 allocations within the Management Plan were drawn up with Mark Gundry.  Paula Spiers made subsequent changes to the Management Plan and Julian Thomas may have been involved in this process.  JA passed the information given by DS onto Becky Belfin.  AW to check previous minutes and emails to establish when the monies were last discussed with Paula Spiers.  Becky wants to know what we way to do with the remaining monies.  Options given by Becky are:

· Tools for group (<£400) [currently provided by the Council]
· Informal seats (eg logs) (sculpture seats - up to £1300 - www.wildwoodcarving.co.uk)  [strong objections against by the meeting]
· More wildflower plug planting (£700:  £150 for 1000 plug plants and £550 for 2 days TCV to plant them, or free if planted by Friends group)

· More hazel planting (whips free from "One Tree Per Child", £275 per day for TVC or free if planted by Friends Group)

· Enhancements to the pond - marginal planting etc

· Scarifying meadows and adding yellow rattle (seed:  100g = £25, 1kg = £230, suggested sowing rate of 0.1g to 1g per square metre.  Costs of ground preparation will depend on size of area.  Small areas could be scarified by hand.  If wanting to do over large, areas, then cost would be up to ?) [DS mentioned that we need to bear in mind that the field is classified as undisturbed grassland and we need to ensure that we do not affect funghi or whatever else is there]
· Further interpretation/education materials (£5000 per board)

· Vandal proof sculpture or trail (approx £6000)

· Bird/bat boxes (£20-40 each for good quality woodcrete boxes) [Hospital have offered by make boxes for us, free of charge.  Maybe add bee boxes?]
· Some woodland management to reduce non-natives and create some glades.

· Any other suggestions??
Those present were asked to indicate their 3 top preferences in order and feedback to JA.  

If you weren't at the meeting, please can you let JA or AW know by mid-September what your 3 top preferences would be so that we can feed back suggestions to Becky at the Council.


	AW

ALL

	9
	INTERESTING SIGHTINGS ON THE RESERVE

· JA saw an unconcerned fox on the circular path in daylight.

· Reports of a fox and 4 cubs in a garden in Imperial Walk.

· AW has seen the deer in her garden and it has been reported in neighbour’s gardens.

· AW reported herons fishing on her neighbour's pond and also visiting the Reserve on occasions.

· AW has seen sparrowhawks hunting over the Reserve, although they were chased away by seagulls.


	

	9
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The date of the next meeting is Tuesday 20th October at 6.30pm at Tesco Brislington, Callington Road.


	

	11
	AOB
At a recent web design course at UWE, JA met someone involved in a project relating to Horfield Common where she had put together a website of historical information and links.  She wondered whether we would be interested in something similar for the Reserve?  JA to find out if any cost involved.  Would be good to link into our site.  It would need input from locals and the Committee for historical information.  FM and IM have lived in the area for many years and FM was previously chairperson for the Allotments. IM does the rota for the shop and has done for 40 years.  Their local knowledge is extensive and would be a great contribution.  AS and DS also have many historical links with the locality, AS having worked at the old jam factory and DS being involved with the allotments.  AW recently attended a guided walk with West Town Lane Academy led by History England where many photographs and historical information was shared.  Local Facebook pages, eg Bristol Then and Now would also be a valuable resource to gather historical information and memories from those involved with this area which could all be recorded on the website.

JA attended a Webly course.  He will redo our website in due course.

AW will set up a Facebook page for the Reserve.  This will be a good way to link into the local community, especially for events and volunteering.

DS mentioned it was the 35th Anniversary of Avon Wildlife Trust.

DB updated us on the ongoing bin situation.  He has an appointment with Kerry McCarthy this Friday and will update the Committee at our next meeting.


	JA

JA

AW




The meeting closed approx 8pm.
CIRCULATION:
ALL MEMBERS

Hard copies to:

Frances and Ian



Peter and Mavis
Pam Tanner
